

Minutes
of the meeting of
Seascale Parish Council
held on
Wednesday 7th September 2016 at 7pm
in the Methodist School Room, Seascale

Present	Chair	Cllr Brian Goulding
	Councillors	Cllr David Moore Cllr Mrs Eileen Eastwood Cllr David Ritson Cllr David Halliday
	Clerk/RFO	Ms Jill Bush
	Public	Mrs Catherine Harvey-Chadwick Mr Bran Harvey-Chadwick Mrs Brenda Parsons Gemma Goulding Georgina Goulding Mrs M Hogg Ms Mandy Taylor

Item

1 Apologies

Cllr David Ritson and Sgt Franks Cllr Williams

2 Announcements from the Chair

Chairman's' reply to complaints regarding the seafront car park.
And Survey results of car park between 16th May and 27th June 2016.

2.1 Speed issues in the village talk by Sgt franks has been postponed

2.2 Ms Catherine Harvey-Chadwick was proposed by Cllr Moore and seconded by Cllr Goulding and welcomed to the Council.

3 Declarations of interest by councillors in respect to agenda items

None

4 Minutes of the previous meeting of 16th July 2016

These were unanimously **proposed** as a fair and accurate record of the meeting.

4.1 Actions arising from that meeting

Item 4.1 - Has the repair to the BMX Track Fence been fixed under the Invoice submitted last night by Ian Rigg? (no it's open for discussion)

Item 4.3 - Has the sand been removed from the jetty?(Yes but has returned with the tidal flow)

Item 5.3 - Chair looked into matter of a private company advertising on the car park and found no evidence but noted business vehicles occasionally parked there.

Item 6.3 - Clerk to contact CALC if a serving Councillor of the Parish Council can become a Trustee of the SRA.

Item 6.3 -The new fence for the cricketers is under discussion

Item 7.1 - Annual payment from Nat West for use of car park once a week

Item 8.2 - Persimmon Planning breach opposite Coniston Avenue opposite play area. County Council Flood Officer informed and site meeting carried out with flood officer

Item 14.1 - Overflowing bins – Clerk to put relevant Copeland Council tel no. on website?

5 Public participation

5.1 The Chair welcomed Mrs Parsons to the meeting. Mrs Parsons claimed disabled users not able to park and various other complaints. Chairman advised Mrs Parsons Morgan Sindall has paid the Parish Council £12,000 for lease of parking area. Risk assessment had been carried out. A review of the speed of vehicles and Possible use of speed bumps in the car park. Chair confirmed that Morgan Sindall parking permits would continue and that Windscale car park has also agreed to hire out part of their car park. Chair acknowledged between 4.30 and 6.30 traffic was heavier as permit holders were collecting their vehicles during the 2 hours at most there would be 45 cars leaving plus Crew buses?

5.2 Bridge mirror – highways – Chair to action

5.3 Maintenance to beach entrance footpath 17. On going with will attempt to get some commitment from Council.

5.4 Liz Morson raised a concern rubbish containers, with some hardly used and others overflowing. Possibility of relocating some of those less frequently used.

5.5 Mandy Taylor raised concerns regarding carpark H&S

6 Reports from Committees and Councillors

6.1 The meeting heard a report from the Chair of the Finance and General Purposes Working Group.

6.2 A proposal was put forward to use the AGM for a rent review and seconded.(Agreed)

7 Finance

7.1 RPO Report received

7.2 The Council considered and approved all requests for payment.

8 To consider any planning issues

No planning issues.

9 To consider matters pertaining to Parish Assets

9.1 It was proposed all dilapidated /damaged equipment should be removed from play areas

9.2 Estimate condition of Assets at Amenities meeting

10 To consider matters relating to the Highways and Transport

Cllr Mawson raised a problem with give way and other markings. Chair to contact Highways.

11 To consider matters relating to waste bins

11.1 Some are overflowing and others not frequently used. Suggestion to re-locate some to areas most frequently used. =- Map of bins, confirmation the PC pays for collections.Liz Morson a volunteer dealing and will report.

11.2 Tyres on fore shore used by highways for tracked vehicles. Chair to speak to Highways

12 To receive a report on the Quad BikeT

Taxed. A proposal to get valuation to sell. Unanimously agreed.

13 Correspondence

13.1 School

13.2 Car park complaints

14 Urgent items raised by councillors

- 14.1** Complaints about LED street lights. Reported
- 14.2** Christmas lights switched on 18th December for discussion at Amenities meeting
- 14.3** October newsletter will contain information on Christmas lights.
- 14.4** Dog control. Chair has written an article for newsletter on the subject
- 14.5** Finance Schedule to be created against existing funding balance
- 14.6** Panorama Sellafeld - Agreed to support Sellafeld

15 Dates of forthcoming meetings

- 15.1** The next scheduled meeting of the full Council in the Methodist Schoolroom 5th October.
- 15.2** Copeland 3 tier 20th October. Methodist Schoolroom
- 15.3** Mid-Copeland 1st November. Seascale Fire Station.